
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
 

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL 
 
 

The United Illuminating Company (UI) application for a 
Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public 
Need for the Milvon to West River Railroad 
Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Project that consists 
of the relocation and rebuild of its existing 115- kilovolt 
(kV) electric transmission lines from the railroad 
catenary structures to new steel monopole structures 
and related modifications to facilitate interconnection of 
the rebuilt 115-kV electric transmission lines at UI’s 
existing Milvon, Woodmont, Allings Crossing, Elmwest 
and West River substations along approximately 9.5 
miles of the Connecticut Department of 
Transportation’s Metro-North Railroad corridor 
traversing the municipalities of Milford, Orange, West 
Haven and New Haven, Connecticut. 
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April 13, 2023 

 
AFFIDAVIT OF PAUL KENLINE  

 
 
STATE OF CONNECTICUT ) 
     ) ss. Orange 
COUNTY OF NEW HAVEN ) 
 

Paul Kenline, being duly sworn, states: 

1. I am a Senior Project Manager for The United Illuminating Company (“UI” 

or the “Company”).  My business address is 100 Marsh Hill Road, Orange, 

Connecticut.  I am over the age of eighteen and understand the obligation of making 

statements under oath. 

2. I am familiar with the Connecticut Siting Council’s (the “Council”) Docket 

No. 508 concerning the Company’s application for a Certificate of Environmental 

Compatibility and Public Need (“Certificate”) for the Milvon to West River Railroad 

Transmission Line 115-kV Rebuild Project (the “MWR Rebuild Project”). 



 2 
 

3. I submit this affidavit in support of UI’s Motion for Protective Order as it 

relates to certain information requested by the Council in connection with the 

Development and Management (D&M) Plan for the MWR Rebuild Project that 

describes the seasonal construction restrictions in identified species habitats and the 

location of herpetological exclusionary fencing (the “Confidential Information”) filed 

contemporaneously herewith. 

4. The Confidential Information contains highly sensitive information that UI 

considers cannot be subject to public disclosure.   

5. To the best of my knowledge, the Company has heretofore used best 

efforts to keep and maintain the Confidential Information strictly confidential in order to 

protect the identified species habitat, and thereby, avoid the harm that would result to 

these species if the information were to become publicly available.  To the best of my 

knowledge, this information has not been disclosed or released to the public.  

6. I have been advised by UI’s legal counsel that neither federal nor 

Connecticut law require the Confidential Information to be filed in the public record.  

 
 
            
     Paul Kenline 
     Senior Project Manager 

The United Illuminating Company 
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On this '-2.._ day of April, 2023, before me, the undersigned officer, personally

appeared, Paul Kenline, known to me (or satisfactorily proven) to be the person whose
name is subscribed to the within instrument and acknowledged that he executed the
same for the purposes therein contained.

In Witness Whereof, I hereunto set my hand n

Commissioner of Superior Court
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